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 September 5th & 6th 
Year 6 Choir to Sydney 

Opera House 
 

 September 11th 
Canteen Meeting 

12midday, Primary 

Canteen. 
 

 September 12th  
Pie Drive Collection, 

Heritage Hall 2 -3 pm 
 

 September  17th 
Year 3 Goldfields Excursion 
 

 September  18th - 20th 

Year 5 Canberra Excursion 

 

 

      Wednesday 4th September, 2019                  Term 3   Week 7 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
               Infants:  6362 1992  
               Fax:         6361 7923       
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
E-mail:    orange-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents 

Orange Public always provides 

opportunities for our children to gain 

experience in varied and challenging 

activities. The school has again shone on 

the weekend with the Tournament of 

Minds competition being held at the 

school. Teams from across the Western 

Region converged on Orange Public School 

to participate. In what was an amazing day, 

the children from Orange Public School 

rose through the groups to be named 

winners of two of the five categories being 

the Arts and Social Science.  
 

Both of the teams will now travel to Sydney in two weeks to compete in the State finals. 

Miss Ashleigh Allwood did a tremendous job coordinating the day and I would like to 

thank Miss Allwood, the large number of OPS staff who freely gave their time on Sunday 

in judging and also Mrs Bird and her team of parents who volunteered at the BBQ. It 

was a great event and the feedback from the children and parents has all been very 

favourable. Congratulations teams. 
 

Our school is exceptionally excited to have our Boys Rugby Union Team playing in 

Sydney in the State finals. Mr Bale is leading the team with rigorous training and a 

belief that the boys stand a good chance of an excellent result. THIS JUST IN THE OPS 

RUGBY UNION BOYS PLACED 2ND IN THE STATE! Well done boys! 
 

Our school has also enjoyed the Orange Eisteddfod Choir with the school participating in 

the Stage 1, 2 and 3 choir sections. Each choir performed flawlessly and we congratulate 

all students, Mrs Fisk, Mrs Sawyer and our wonderful accompanist Debbie Nicholls. The 

school received two second place awards and a third which is fitting for the tireless work 

put in by all.  
 
 

This week we will be seeing the talents of 

the school bands and string groups  as they 

enjoy the opportunity of participating in the 

Orange Eisteddfod. These students have put 

in hours of practise and will be ready to 

shine in their divisions. Good luck to all. 
 



 

On Thursday the school will be sending 37 students as well as 15 parents to Sydney to be part of the Festival of 

Choral Music. The students will perform at the Sydney Opera House in what promises to be an amazing 

experience for the children. We thank Mrs Sawyer for coordinating the excursion which will be one for the children 

and parents to remember. 
 

Spectacular Socks Day 

On Friday  13th September (Week 8), all students K-6 are asked to wear their most 'SPECTACULAR 

SOCKS' to raise money to support students attending the Sydney School Spectacular. Please make 

sure your child wears their sports uniform as normal with their spectacular socks. They will still be 

participating in sport so they need to wear their normal sport shoes. Please bring in a gold coin 

donation to support our talented dancers.  
 

This week our school has also begun the scheduled University of NSW Exams that are being undertaken in English, 

Maths, Science, Spelling and Digital Technology. Huge numbers have been nominated by their parents to 

participate in the exams and we wish each student the best of luck. The exams give exposure to testing procedures 

to the children and provide the students the opportunity to gauge where they sit academically against other 

students in the state. 
 

Next week our school is looking forward to commencing the Footsteps Dance Program that will be run for all grades 

during the week. The children will learn a host of dance moves and routines in fun and engaging lessons with the 

instructors and this activity will no doubt be a hit with all involved. Please return all money and permission slips to 

the office by Thursday 5th September before 11am. 
 

Also next week our Pie Drive delivery will occur on Thursday afternoon from the Heritage Hall. We are asking 

parents to collect the pies between 2pm - 3pm from the hall and we hope everyone enjoys the pies knowing they 

are supporting the school. 
 

Next week the school is looking at promoting a community support skills program that is being made available 

through Western NSW Local Health. The school is inviting parents to come along to a workshop and discussion run 

by Di Gill on Thursday 12th September, in the Heritage Hall commencing at 6.30pm. A light supper will be 

provided on the night with the focus of the discussion being ‘Looking after your mental health and wellbeing and 

signs a person is struggling with their mental health’. The workshop hopes to give guidance on how to identify 

someone struggling, with techniques on how to talk to someone you’re worried about. Discussion will also be held 

on when and where to find help for mental health concerns. These topics are all very relevant in today’s society and 

highly important with children and adults alike. The school will be linking the event with a wear something yellow, R 

U OK day for student awareness. We are trying to ensure our school events reach our community and hope that 

the evening event will be well attended by our parent community. 
 

Finally I would like to wish all the students in the finals of their sports the best of luck over the weekend. 

 

Enjoy the week 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

 

Book Club  

closes  

11th September 2019 



 

Bush Poet Visit 

Last Friday three Primary classes did a workshop with Murray Hartin the bush poet. Murray will be the poet in residence 

for the Banjo Patterson Festival celebrated in Orange in February next year. 

The students from a Year 4 class created this poem. 

Into Space 

 I went to Orange Public School 

Where the year 4 kids are really cool 

Really noisy, really smart 

But they don’t like eating apple tarts. 

 

I said “We’re going on a trip 

In Hugh Jackman’s rocket ship. 

We’ll meet tomorrow afternoon 

And start our journey to the moon.” 

 

We packed a lot of things to chew 

Smarties, fresha-vaca-does 

Mango juice and cans of coke 

Brussel sprouts -  What a joke! 

 

We blasted off,lots of flames 

And we were in the flying game. 

Saw lots of stars and flew past Mars 

Where funky monkeys played guitars. 

 

 

Did a loop-the-loop round Jupiter 

Marky kark and Pink were getting stupider, 

Tried to sing each other’s tunes 

As we buzzed back past the moon. 

 

Hugh Jackman screamed “We’re in trouble 

My coca-cola’s out of bubbles 

So we got the soda stream 

And used it like a laser beam. 

 

We tell you this is not a joke 

We rebubbled up Hugh Jackman’s coke 

He was happy, we flew home 

And helped Muz the poet write this poem. 

 

Next time Muz comes back to school 

The school where all the kids are cool 

We’ll tell him he is really funny 

And we’ll give him lots of money. 

 



 

 

Missing from the Primary Site 
 

After the disco in Week 4, a child in Year 2 left a 

black bag in the hall containing his school uniform. 

The bag was seen the following day outside the 

primary hall before assembly but once the assembly 

was over the bag had disappeared. The bag is a black 

reusable shopping bag with “Jack’s of Fiji” on the 

outside in yellow writing. It contains a pair of black 

school boots, grey school trousers and a long sleeve 

grey shirt both size 8. These items cost over $100 

and it would be greatly appreciated if they could be 

located. Please advise the school if you know where 

these items are.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

September  

5 & 6 
Year 6 Choir to Sydney Opera House  

September 6 Orange Eisteddfod - Strings 

September  

9 - 13 
Footsteps Dance Company Visit 

September 10 University of NSW - Writing Test 

September 11 Year 5 Cricket Gala Day 9am – 2pm 

September 12 University of NSW - Spelling Test 

September 12 Pie Drive collection - Heritage Hall 2-3pm 

September 13 Western Athletics 

September 16 
University of NSW -  English Test 

University of NSW - Maths Test, Stage 3 

September 17 Year 3 Bathurst Goldfields Excursion 

September  

18 - 20 
Year 5 Canberra Excursion 

September 19 University of NSW - Maths Test, Stage 2 

September 20 Year 1 Transport excursion - details to 

September  

23 & 24 
Year 4 Dubbo Zoo Excursion 

September 

25 - 27 

Rock wall Kids Matter Reward - details to 

follow 

September 27 Last Day Term 3  

October 14 First Day Term 4 - Students return 

October 16 Kindergarten 2020 Parent Information 

October  

23 & 24 
OHS Year 6-7 2020 Transition 

October 31 Year 3-6 Bike Day 

November 4 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room. 

November  

18 - 29 
Kindergarten 2020 Transition 

December 2 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room. 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Tuesday 10th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 1 
Monday 9th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 2 
Wednesday 11th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 3-6 
Friday 6th September 

1.00pm-1.50pm 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our 

Clothing Pool please call  Jane Howell 

0414 242 823 

 

What your P & C have been up to... 
 

 

The Orange Public School P and C held a Stage 3 Pie drive 

which anticipate to have raised over $1730 selling 551 

pies. Well done to Stage 3. The pies from Akehurst 

Bakery will be available to pick up on Thursday the 12th of 

September from the Heritage hall from 2-3pm. 

  

Also the Orange Public School P and C held a Infants and 

Primary Disco. Thanks to the students support we raised 

over $3200 for the school. A big thank you to all of the 

parents, teachers and students that helped make it such 

a success. I appreciate all of you for giving up your time 

to help raise funds for the school and put on a fun night 

for the students to share with their peers.  
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Community News 



Community News 


